From: Joanne Chilton Sent: 01 May 2015 10:28

**To:** Laird, Karl **Cc:** Martin Parker

Subject: RE: Police Response

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Karl

I will have an outline brief to you on the Firearms issues by the 26<sup>th</sup> May. I will then submit a more detailed response as part of the consultation process that ends in October. This will give me time to chase up other submissions from across the Police.

In respect of the 15<sup>th</sup> May, it's usually Martin's day off but he's happy to meet with you and talk through the issues. The only thing is could you meet him before you go to the Proof House as that would enable him to get off after your meeting as he lives up north.

Let me know what time you would be arriving so we can book you in with security and send you the address.

For your consideration Jo

Jo Chilton Head of NABIS Det Ch Supt 6681

Direct Dial :
Int ex:
Mobile:
Email:
Website: www.nabis.police.uk



From: Laird, Karl Sent: 30 April 2015 09:52

**To:** Joanne Chilton

Subject: Re: Police Response

Dear Jo

Vincent forwarded me your email. Many thanks for getting in touch.

We really appreciate your efforts in coordinating the police response. It would be really helpful if this was available within the next four weeks, if possible. At this stage in the review process we do not necessarily need a comprehensive response. What would assist us is confirmation that the current Firearms Acts cause the police significant problems and perhaps some specific instances of these problems. Any information you have collated, however, would be greatly appreciated. Once we publish our Consultation Paper in July it

would be very useful if there could be a response to that – perhaps giving a view on whether we have identified the correct problems and on the suitability of our solutions. As I said, this publishes in July and responses must be submitted by October / November.

On a different matter, Vincent and I will be in Birmingham on Friday 15 May to visit the Proof House. If it is convenient, would it be possible to call into NABIS too? You mentioned when we met that it would be helpful for us to have a chat with Martin Parker and this might be a good opportunity for us to do that.

Thanks again.

All the best

Karl

## Karl Laird | Law Commission

Team Lawyer (Criminal Law Team)
1st Floor, Tower, Post Point 1.54, 52 Queen Anne's Gate, London SW1H 9AG
(access via 102 Petty France)
Tel: | Web: www.lawcom.gov.uk
Email:

This e-mail (and any attachment) is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s). Its unauthorised use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all copies and inform the sender by return e-mail.

Internet e-mail is not a secure medium. Any reply to this message could be intercepted and read by someone else. Please bear that in mind when deciding whether to send material in response to this message by e-mail.

This e-mail (whether you are the sender or the recipient) may be monitored, recorded and retained by the Ministry of Justice. E-mail monitoring / blocking software may be used, and e-mail content may be read at any time. You have a responsibility to ensure laws are not broken when composing or forwarding e-mails and their contents.

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet virus scanning service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) This email has been certified virus free.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

This email is intended for the addressee only and may contain privileged or confidential information. If received in error, please notify the originator immediately. Any unauthorised use, disclosure, copying or alteration of this email is strictly forbidden. Views or opinions expressed in this email do not necessarily represent those of West Midlands Police. All West Midlands Police email activity is monitored for virus, racist, obscene, or otherwise inappropriate activity. No responsibility is accepted by West Midlands Police for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use of this email.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call your organisations IT Helpdesk.

Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal

purposes.